
 

 

 
 
 

 

To:  Ald. James A. Bohl, Jr.  

From:  Tea Norfolk, Legislative Fiscal Analyst – Lead  

Date:  February 16, 2017 

Subject: Legislation regarding lead pipes  

 
This memo is in response to your request to verify the accuracy of the Common Council 

action of 1921 mandating the use of “extra strong” lead pipes for all water pipes laid 

underground that are less than 2 inches in diameter, as well as information regarding 

when the code changed with respect to the use of brass in indoor water pipe 

installations.  

 

The attached document, Common Council File No. 18790, making certain rules and 

regulations governing the introduction, supply, and consumption of water and the 

installation of plumbing connected therewith, was effective January 1, 1921. The 

specific provision in question states as follows: 

 

Sec. 23. All water pipes laid underground whether outside or 

inside the building and of a diameter less than two (2) inches 

shall be “extra strong” lead pipe. When the pipe is of 2” 

diameter it may be, and when of greater diameter than two 

(2) inches, it shall be cast iron “bell and spigot” pipe and 

what is termed as “Class C” pipe.  

 

When installed inside the building—above ground, or in a 

tunnel or pipe conduit, after passing the meter, the pipe may 

be lead, cast iron, galvanized iron or brass with 

corresponding fittings.  

 

Provided—that nothing contained in this section shall be 

construed to prohibit the use of wrought iron black pipe for 

fire service systems above ground, or of wrought iron black 

pipe under ground for grass plot or lawn sprinklers only, the 

depth of which piping must not exceed two (2) feet and must 

be provided with stop cock and drains for winter protection.  
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1921 is the first time there was a provision regarding inside pipes, and that was the first 

time brass was listed as an optional material. The 1922 edition is largely the same and 

also attached for your reference. The next significant change to the Rules and 

Regulations was in 1957; in this edition, brass is no longer specified as a material to use 

for internal pipes. Copper and lead are specified as material for pipes, and brass is only 

mentioned as a material for fittings; this edition is also attached for your reference.  
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